Cannabis Counsel P.L.C.

2930 E. Jefferson Ave, Detroit, MI 48207; Tel: 313-446-2235

and the state of the state of the state which are not found in pivers press to the other or

ra<mark>gues</mark> y est aristor su rucción con la companya de la contractor el recombinación de la contractor el contractor de la cont

January 17, 2011

Ms. Jacqueline Beaudry Ann Arbor City Clerk 220 E. Huron St. Ann Arbor, MI 48104

Re: Dispensary Application of Arborside, L.L.C.

Dear Ms. Beaudry,

We represent Arborside, L.L.C., an entity formed by two local residents who are planning to establish a medical cannabis dispensary in Ann Arbor.

The business was preparing to open when the medical cannabis moratorium first took effect. Rather than continuing to move forward at that time, Arborside, L.L.C. acted in good faith by waiting in compliance with the moratorium. (We believe that some other competitors may have acted in less than good faith by ignoring the moratorium and opening for business in spite of the law.)

We hope that our client's law-abiding behavior is rewarded, rather than punished. Please consider this document as a Letter of Intent, and that Arborside, L.L.C. be given preference at the head of the line when applications are being accepted once the moratorium has ceased.

Thank you for your assistance.

We look forward to working with you in the future.

Respectfully,

Attorney at Law

Cannabis Counsel, P.L.C.

For Arborside, L.L.C.

CC: Stephen Postema, Ann Arbor City Attorney;

Arborside, L.L.C.